“The mission of Andover High School is to create an environment in which every student has the opportunity to use his or her mind well to become personally responsible for his or her academic, social, and civic growth and physical growth and physical well-being.”

DAILY BULLETIN – MONDAY, NOVEMBER 2, 2009 (GOLD DAY)
* The Mock Trial team will meet in room 351on Wednesday, Nov. 4 at 2:15 p.m.  This meeting is mandatory for anyone who wishes to participate in Mock Trial this year.  See Mrs. Carrick in Guidance if you have any questions. 
*Andover Youth Council applications are now available.  You can find them in all three lunches, in the hallways, at the DCS office located at 37/39 Pearson Street or in guidance.  Get involved and help out your community.
*The AHS Golden Warrior Marching Band competed in the State Finals this past Sunday at Cawley Stadium in Lowell. In their division, they competed against 10 other bands from around the Commonwealth. They earned a Silver medal – excellence – as well as the highest scores in their division. Bravo to the Marching Band and to its director Joe Wright.
*Airman Davis from the U.S. Air Force will be in the Counseling Office on Wednesday, December 2nd at 10:40 to speak with students. If interested, please request a pass from Mrs. Wholey in the Counseling Office
* Students in grades 9 through 12 are invited to apply for The Princeton Prize in Race Relations, a program sponsored by Princeton University, which seeks to honor students who are doing outstanding work in their school or communities to advance the cause of race relations. A cash prize of $1000 will be awarded as well as an all expense paid trip to Princeton University to attend the Princeton Prize Symposium on Race which will be held in the spring of 2010.  Additional information and applications are available in the Counseling Office.  You can also download it at www.princeton.edu/PrincetonPrize. The deadline to apply is January 31, 2010.

* The 9th annual road race in memory of Larry Robinson, former principal and Alex Miliotis, former AHS student will be held on Sunday, November 8th at 9am.  Please help raise money for cancer research by joining us in the cafe that morning.  At that time you can register to walk or run the event.  Volunteers are also needed on the course.  See Mrs. Desfosse in the health department if you would like to volunteer at the event or email her at bdesfosse@aps1.net 
* Girls' gymnastics signup will be held on Tuesday, November 10th after school in the cafe.

* U Mass Medical School in Worcester is offering a High School Health Careers Program, a four-week, summer residential, tuition-free program for 10th and 11th grade students from June 27th through July 23rd, 2010.  It offers students unique opportunities to learn about the broad spectrum of biotechnology, biomedical research, and healthcare professions. It is designed to improve the academic, study and communication skills of the participants. Upon successful completion, each participant receives a stipend and is awarded a Certificate of Achievement. The HSHCP mission is to increase the number of under-represented and disadvantaged students entering into these fields in the Commonwealth of Massachusetts. Online applications may be submitted from November 15, 2009 to March 15, 2010.  Additional informational is available in the Counseling Office.

*This is a reminder that NHS is offering before school homework help from 7:00 to 7:45 in room 203 on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Students can just show up with questions or to get help with an assignment. See Mr. Shea for more details.

*The fitness room will be open for students after school on Thursday s from 2:30 pm – 3:30 pm.  If you want to get in shape-are preparing for a winter or spring sport – or just want to visit Ms. Martini.  Please join us for a fitness extravaganza! 

*Students can drop in for homework help from the National Honor Society in room 203 on Tuesday and Thursday mornings from 7:00 until the first bell. NHS members will be available to help with all academic subjects. No appointment necessary.
*The National Association of Secondary School Principals announces the 15th Annual Prudential Spirit of Community Awards. Any student who has taken part in community service activities over the past year may apply. Recognition will be given to the most deserving applications and one application will be nominated for state-level honors, and will become eligible to win an unrestricted award of $1,000 or more, a medallion, and a trip to Washington D.C. with a parent next spring. The deadline to submit your application to the principal is November 2, 2009. Applications are available online at: http://spirit.prudential.com. More information is available in the Counseling Office.
* Create-A-Holiday-Card $10,000 Scholarship Contest: This contest is open to students 14 years of age or older at the time of entry. The entrant who creates the best greeting card will win a $10,000 scholarship and have his or her design made into a greeting card. Additionally, a $1,000 award will be given to the school of the scholarship winner. Deadline for submission is January 15, 2010. For more information and official rules, go to www.gallerycollection.com/scholarship.htm
 *Students grades 9-12: AAA Merrimack Valley invites you to enter the 66th Annual AAA National School Traffic Safety Poster Program by illustrating a slogan under the “Alcohol Awareness” category, either in the form of a poster, or an audio/visual public service announcement.  Deadline to apply: February 1, 2010. Application information is available in the Counseling Office.
FACULTY

* Please help me in promoting the 9th annual road race in memory of Larry Robinson, former principal and Alex Miliotis, former AHS student.  The event will be held on Sunday, November 8th at 9am.  In the past 8 years we have raised over $160,000 for cancer research!  Any incentive you can give your students to participate by running, walking or volunteering that day would be greatly appreciated!!!  There are applications available in the main office.   For more information see Betsey Desfosse in the health department. 

*The fitness room will be open for faculty after school on Thursday s from 2:30 pm – 3:30 pm.  If you want to get in shape-are preparing for a winter or spring sport – or just want to visit Ms. Martini.  Please join us for a fitness extravaganza! 

JOB OPPORTUNITY
*Looking for student to do yard work.  If you are interested please call Jack at 978-475-8536.

*The Brickstone Square Childcare Center in Andover is looking for a nurturing, responsible assistant teacher of teacher to work Monday through Friday from 3:00 PM – 6:00 PM.  Please call Jenn to schedule an interview at 978-475-7122.

* SWIM INSTRUCTOR POSITIONS AVAILABLE:  Great part-time opportunity.  Pool School Plus is currently teaching at the Boys and Girls Club of Greater Lawrence.  We are looking for qualified swim teachers and/or students with a swim background who love children and love to get wet.  Excellent pay and flexible hours.  Please feel free to contact Lynn Tilley at 978-689-4288 or tills4@comcast.net for more information regarding days and hours available.  Lifeguards are welcome to join our training program.

OFFICE DETENTION DUTY – 11/02/09-11/06/09
Monday

11/02
Holm-Anderson, A (225)

Thursday
11/05
Iannuccilli, B  (325)
Tuesday
11/03
Election Day/In Service Day
Friday

11/06 
Iascone, F (301)
Wednesday
11/04     Hopkins, F (253)
1st Term Ends       Tuesday, November 10, 2009       
                                  3rd Term Ends    Thursday, April 8, 2010

2nd Term Ends      Wednesday, January 27, 2010       
                                4th Term Ends     Last day of school

